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AUTUMN 2012 NEWSLETTER
SLIFG future events
Celebration and Walks Legacy event – Wednesday 28 November, 6.15-8.15pm

Southwark Cathedral Education Centre (see flyer included).  All welcome. 
Celebrate, discover, share, discuss and eat and drink!  (food provided)
Walking and talking across the city – Snapshot report of London inter faith walks 
by Sarah Thorley, overall walks coordinator
Twenty three churches, seven Hindu temples, fifteen Islamic Centres, five Buddhist temples, four Sikh gurdwaras and eight synagogues were visited by about 400 people of different faiths, or none, on Saturday 14th and Sunday 15th July. Twelve inter faith walks took place that weekend from Hounslow in the west to Greenwich in the east and from Southwark down to Croydon. A big thank you to all of our members who were involved in making this happen, whether by organising or by supporting with their presence. 

As most of you know, for the last 15 years, the South London Inter Faith Group has organised an annual inter faith walk in different locations in south London. This year, the year of the Olympics, members and other contacts in each of the 13 south London boroughs were asked (by our committee members) to organise their own inter faith walks all on the same weekend. The response was magnificent! Two planning meetings were held, one at Southwark Cathedral and one in City Hall, each attended by about 50 people. Leaders emerged for every walk and gradually the south London map filled out with projected walks.

In spite of the downpours of rain (on Saturday), it sounds as if all the Walks were enriching and inspiring in their own way. On each Walk, about an hour was spent in from four to eight different places of worship. New friends were made, new thresholds crossed, new insights gained, more understanding achieved. Walking and talking together and witnessing on the streets, to the Olympic spirit of friendship and cooperation and appreciating diversity. 

Huge thanks are due to all the people who opened the doors of their sacred places to pilgrims and strangers, with warm welcomes and generous hospitality and a great willingness to share. All over south London, people were entering buildings they’d often walked past before but never dared to go in; many had never before had a conversation with someone from another religion. It was really grassroots local engagement and there are plans to build on those encounters.  Come along to the celebration to be part of this.
Outing in the City of London - Friday 19 October

Arising from conversation at Streatham Friends Meeting House during a recent Thursday lunch meeting (see below), Diana Mills and Stanley Davies have arranged an outing for anyone interested. We shall meet up at 11.30am at the Kindertransport Piazza at Liverpool Street Station and from there proceed to visit Bevis Marks Synagogue, just a few minutes’ walk away. This is the oldest and most splendid synagogue in the UK, built in 1701. Then on to St Ethelburga’s Centre for Reconciliation and Peace, again just a short walk away. Here there is a sculpture made by an artist who came over on the Kindertransport. We will share the packed lunches we have brought and a guest - invited by Stanley - will speak about her own Kindertransport experience. All done by 2pm. Please inform Alan Gadd at membership@southlondoninterfaith.org.uk or 020-8678-8977 if you would like to join the outing.

Monthly lunchtime meetings
SLIFG holds simple lunchtime meetings on the last Thursday of each month at Streatham Friends Meeting House, Redlands Way, Roupell Park Estate, Brixton Hill, SW2 3LU.  A vegetarian lunch is served at 12.30pm then from 1pm to 2pm a chance to share inter faith news and experiences, and discuss any matters of current concern to SLIFG.  Next meetings are:  25 October, 29 November and 20 December. For more information and if you can come contact Alan Gadd: membership@southlondoninterfaith.org.uk, 020-8678-8977.  Meetings are well-received, generally with a theme and sometimes a speaker.  Lunches took place throughout the summer with steady numbers – in July one day before the opening of the Olympics and in August a day after the Paralympics opened.
SLIFG news 
The Inter Faith Stall at Lambeth Country Show
Lambeth Country Show in Brockwell Park usually takes place over a weekend in July but this year (its 38th) the Olympics and Paralympics pushed it into mid-September. Faiths Together in Lambeth proposed an inter faith stall (a first) and SLIFG responded enthusiastically. In the end seven organisations collaborated to put the stall together and 19 people from five faiths combined to staff the stall throughout the Saturday and Sunday. Large numbers of people attended the Show. Although it seemed relatively few of them came to visit the inter faith stall still, it felt like something well worth doing. The dates for next year have been announced (it’s back in July – the 20th and 21st) and already there are some ideas for an inter faith stall mark 2.
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Do you have any news, events, new ideas or just want to find out more?  Please contact the Secretary Rashid Laher: secretary@southlondoninterfaith.org.uk 
